
Traffic Safety Committee
Minutes for September 12, 2018

Called to order  10:12 am by Chair Beltis
Members present: Jerry Beltis, Aram Goshgarian, Lincoln Hooper, Linda Cebula, Jerry Scannell
Others present: members of public ( see attached List)

Scannell motioned and Hooper seconded to approve the minutes for 
	4/25/18   6/14/17   3/8/17    10/7/15    10/8/14   unanimous approval

3. Correspondence-Memo from Police Dept on no parking zone requests at Cross Street
Parking spaces painted on road seem to work. People still illegally parking and blocking driveways. A letter was sent to BOS concerning parking on both sides of road and the person trying to enter Cross Street from Rte 28 had to back up to let a truck out onto Rte 28. It is a narrow street when a large truck is trying to exit.  Beltis to inquire of Town Administrator as to who is supposed to respond to the complainant. 

Note that there is being created a parking committee by BOS  to study the parking in Harwich Port. 

4. Old Business
a. Cape Cod Commission report on the intersection of Mile/South/Pleasant streets- discussion and  possible vote on recommendations .  Per Hooper, there is no accident history and it is posted for low speeds; however there is a constant flow of vehicles and there is conflict in the traffic flow. Hooper is working on getting the pole moved( could take a year!)  which would result in the closing of the slipper lane, and would then allow for widening of the remaining lane for better turning and traffic flow.  Apparently, due to the wires, 4 poles need to be moved to be able to do this single pole move.  Fire hydrant is fine and will not need to be moved. The memorial stone will be moved over but remain at this intersection. 

After discussion with Town Administrator, Hooper will schedule  painting lines/adding/moving signs when poles is moved, so that the project will be done all at one time.The slipper lane will become one way, which will be a big change for long time users of the turn from South onto Miles, and could be problematic. 

Another question from area residents was the idea of moving the yield sign from Pleasant to Miles.  Traffic is heavier on Pleasant.  Hooper will check on this with Steve Tupper of CCC>

b. Review/discussion on draft crosswalk policy per general agreement, held to later in meeting, then postponed to next meeting.  General consensus.   There may be a work session planned. 
	
c. safety issues at Brooks Free Library
All are agreed that this intersection is terrible for vehicles and pedestrians alike. Thanks to Hooper for getting the crosswalk repainted and additional signs.  There has been a formal request to Cape Cod Commission to do a study of 7 intersections in Harwich Center; will take 6 months to a year to be completed to draft recommendations.  Review od ADA should be part of this study.

5. New Business- consensus to take 5 f out of order.

	f. any other business that may come before the Committee-
Bikeways Committee member Selewski reported that 3 years ago, the TSC supported crossing lights at 3 bike path intersections: one is completed, one in process ( General store at Pleasant lase) and one not started.  He noted that the third was planned to be at Depot Street in WH. However there seems to be a suggestion that this lhord light be changed to Oak Street/Old Colony.  Discussion was on there does not seem to be sight line or other problems at the Oak street location, so leave it at the Depot crossing.  There was a suggestion that Bikeways review the use of those staggered fences which force the bike riders to slow down/walk thru the fencing to get to the road crossing. 	


a. Vote to formally cancel the meeting posted for 10/11/16.  Meeting was posted then the date was changed.  Motion made by Hopper seconded by Scannell.  Unanimous vote to approve.
	
b. Crosswalk issue at Depot/Uncle Venies’s- all agree that both vehicles and pedestrians have difficulty in crossing this street. 	Hooper noted that about 10 years ago, Mass DOT reviewed this area and rejected a crosswalk proposal. DID not meet standards for speed and sightlines absent a controlled intersection ( ie full signal light).  While Depot is a town street, Route 28 is under state jurisdiction.   Issue is the hill that rises as one goes from Harwich Port towards Chatham.  Hill drops just a the intersection and is dangerous to all.

Hooper noted that this could be a possible TIP project as a total review and repair to the intersection.  Issues would be is there room for the complete street concepts.
	
c. Park Street- speed issues Goshgarian noted that the radar trailers indicated no speeding
 issues.   No other action or discussion needed.

	d.  Spruce Street   speed limit signs   There are no signs, Goshgarian will follow up on this. 

	e. Route 39 and Chatham Road 
	another dangerous intersection.  Hooper will look into the removal of the tree at the V of 
39/Chatham road  which will ease the ability to see what is coming from the right.  A survey of
 town land has been  done and in process is as builts for this area.  Possible idea is to route 
traffic to Lovers Lane and have a one way at this area. 

	

[bookmark: _GoBack]Adjournment  12:03 pm

Minutes by Linda Cebula, Clerk

Minute approved _____11/20/2018
